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To Whom It May Concern, 

 

A 2020/2021 Invasive Species Mitigation Grant has been approved for the Cedar Fort/Fairfield area 

in Utah County and a portion of Tooele County, close to County lines. This grant is being administered 

through the joint efforts of Tooele and Utah County. This Invasive Species Mitigation Grant is to be used 

towards addressing Utah State Declared Noxious Weeds infestations. Part of this grant project funds 

herbicide to be purchased and distributed to individuals/agencies with noxious weed infestations to help 

landowners with declared noxious weed issues on their property. Herbicide will be distributed on a first come 

first serve basis and is of a limited supply. I have sent this letter to Fairfield &Cedar Fort and have asked for 

them to share this letter. If you know of anyone that may be interested, please make them aware of this 

program. If you are not familiar with what plant species are found on the Utah State Declared 

Noxious Weed list, a digital copy of “Noxious Weed Field Guide” can be viewed at the Utah State 

University webpage http://extension.usu.edu/fieldguides/.   

If you would like to participate in the program individuals have to own/manage property within 

the I.S.M. project area (Cedar Valley), have a Utah State Declared Noxious Weed on their property, and 

a willingness to document said weeds with a photo & location. This information is asked to be shared 

through email. An herbicide release form will also need to be filled out & signed for herbicide received 

though the program. The herbicide amount dispensed would be determined based on the weed 

infestation size and type. Participates will be asked to pick up herbicide at the Utah County Public 

Works Building in Provo, Utah by appointment only. Herbicide is of limited supply and will be given by 

a first come, first serve basis. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Utah County Weed Supervisor. If you have 

property inside Tooele County and would like to participate in the program, please contact Jerry Caldwell, 

the Tooele County Weed Supervisor at 435-830-7273 or at jrcaldwell@tooeleco.org. 

  

Sincerely, 

Jake Johnson 

Utah County Weed Supervisor 

Office: 801-851-8638 

Email: jakej@utahcounty.gov 
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